ASCC 1/18/13

385 Bricker Hall 8:30-10:30am

Approved Minutes

ATTENDEES: Bitters, Breitenberger, Butters, Campbell, Collier, Daly, Donlon, Fink, Fletcher, Hadad, Harvey, Hogle, Jenkins, Krissek, Kuo, Lin, Masters, Schwartz, Vaessin, van der Heijden, Vankeerbergen, Williams 
AGENDA:
1. Approval of 11-16-12 minutes 
· Schwartz, Butters, unanimously approved 


2. Items from Chair and Associate Executive Dean 
· CAA subcommittee reviewing how minors are approved
· Currently non-ASC college minor programs are reviewed by ASC to approve for ASC students. 

· A possible result could be that the criteria for minors will be standardized across the university. The question is whether the veto power of ASC to not accept a minor for their students should be removed. A recommendation to CAA will be made this semester. 

· Dual Enrollment: courses for college credit being offered in high schools. 
· Arrangements are made between universities and high schools to offer these courses and teachers are required to have a Masters degree in content area. 
· OSU is interested in partnering with high schools to offer OSU courses. 

· OSU would require teachers to be certified through Ohio State to be able to teach these courses.
· The courses offered would be existing courses on campus, approved as regular OSU courses. 

· The proposal is to start developing courses aimed at teachers for them to teach dual courses. 

· ASCC might start seeing courses specifically for teachers at the 5000 level. If courses are above the 5000 level they would be reviewed by the ASC Graduate Committee.
· Distance Learning & E Courses 

· The university is pushing for such programs to be developed. 

· The information required on course submissions in curriculum.osu.edu will have to be modified and ASCC members would have to become familiar with evaluating these courses.  

· Non-Remediation standards statewide 

· If a student reaches a specified score on the ACT or SAT in a given content area, no university can require the student to take remedial courses in that area. 

· Students can be advised to take these courses if advisors believe it would be beneficial for the student. 
· There will not be a direct impact on course proposals but this could have an effect on curriculum over time at the foundational level (GE & prerequisite courses)
· Need volunteers for the Service-Learning ad-hoc panel 
· Meg Daly & Richard Yerkes have volunteered. One more member needed. 

3. Panel reports 
· SBS 

· Political Science 4780 – Approved 
· Honors 

· Has not met 

· A&H 

· Chinese 5105.51 – Approved with Contingency 

· Chinese 5106.51 – Approved with Contingency 
· EALL 5310 – Approved 
· Chinese 2797.01 - Approved with Contingency 
· Japanese 5311.51 – Approved 
· Assessment 

· Working on developing guidelines for the open-option Cross Disciplinary Seminar similar to Education Abroad and Service Learning.  
· Reviewing the previous plan for course-level assessment. 

· Prior to semester conversion, there was a course set requested and submitted, but the assessments were not reviewed. The panel is reviewing those reports now as well as reviewing the assessment plan to see if it meets our current needs.  
· Ad Hoc Education Abroad 

· Portuguese 2798.10 – Approved 
· Spanish 2798.11 – Approved 
· Spanish 2798.12 – Approved 
· International Studies 2797.02 – Approved 
· History 3798.02 – Approved 
· Chinese 2797.01 – Approved with Contingency 
· NMS 

· Nothing to report 

4. Neuroscience BS --Major declaration proposal (Guest: Charlie Campbell) 
· SBS Panel approved the proposal to change the program to add three criteria for admission: 

· (1) Completion of 24 semester hours of college-level course work, including transfer, EM and AP credit 

· (2) Completion of 12 semester hours of OSU letter-graded course work with a minimum cumulative GPA of 3.0 on a 4.0 scale;

· (3) Completion of two core courses from the major (Neuroscience 3000 and Psychology 3313) earning a minimum grade of “B” in each.  New major. Focusing on recruitment of entering 

· Currently there are 490 majors 
· Page 2 of proposal letter states “what options do students have if they do not meet the 3.0 GPA requirements?” The first two points answering this question focus on the grades of two courses (Psychology 3313 & Neuroscience 3000) and not GPA. 

· Unit will add clarification 

· Page 2 of proposal letter: “All first-year students directly admitted to the College of Arts & Sciences Honors Program via the application process may have their declared major as Neuroscience via the university’s online application.” 
· Seems like a big bypass and should be advertised to students. 

· Add a #4 to “what are the criteria that we are proposing?” in the proposal to include this Honors bypass option. 
· 30% of Neuroscience majors are honors students. 

· SBS Panel, Krissek, unanimously approved 

5. Semester conversion--ASC Personalized Study Program (BA & BS)
· Not much difference between the BA & the BS. Students and faculty work together to make a recommendation on the proposal to ASC and ASC signs off on the proposed program. The proposal must specify whether it is a BS or a BA. 
· There has not been much change during semester conversion. The one change is that students must have a 3.0 GPA to get their plan approved to ensure that they have the capacity to plan and take initiative. The 3.0 requirement may be waived by a faculty member. The GPA requirement is really to inform students that they need to be at this level to be successful. Many of these students are in the honors program so GPA will not be an issue. 
· Students can request this program at various levels. Some request as a freshman and some even wait until their last year.  
· “Personalized Program” is on a student’s transcript but the student has to establish a title for their program. 

· Ideally, students should be working with two faculty members because these programs tend to be interdisciplinary in nature. 
· Students frequently have a second major or two programs. A lot of BA students have more room for minors. 

· The Assessment Panel may decide to review these programs to determine what types of students are doing these programs and what level they are achieving. 
· Major programs have to articulate program goals and articulating expected learning outcomes and apply them to assessment. Portfolio assessment may be a good tool for these personalized programs 

· The Assessment Panel should rewrite the materials given to students to inform them that expected learning outcomes need to be provided in the rationale for PSP proposals. 
·      Harvey, Vaessin, unanimously approved 


6. Advising questions regarding minors
· Specified in the Quarter Faculty Rules: if a student comes back to the university to pursue another degree in the same subject as their minor earned during their first degree, 10 credit hours (two 5-credit-hour courses) from that minor could apply to their next degree. During conversion it was determined that 6 hours from that minor could be applied to the student’s next degree that is in the same subject. However, after conversion the courses end up counting as 3.35 credits pushing 2 courses above 6 credit hours. So the question is whether or not the committee’s intention was for it to be exactly 6 credit hours or 2 courses. The committee agreed that it should be 2 courses. 

· Transfer Credit
· The major rules under semesters state that “no more than one half of the semester credit hours required in the major can be credit hours transferred to Ohio State from another institution.” For minors, ASCC decided under semesters that “no more than 6 semester hours of transfer credit may be applied to any minor.” Was the intention that half of the minor hours be taken at OSU or was it really meant to be that only 6 hours can be transfer credit hours? 
· During the discussion when creating these rules the intention was 6 hours but it does seem odd now to have different requirements for minors than majors. 
· From a transfer student’s perspective it is discouraging to have to focus more on the minor than the major. 
· Need to be consistent with the rules for majors. The major is the problem rather than the minor.  
· Should propose changing language to the major rules to read “at least half of the coursework must be completed at Ohio State.”  
· Future discussion to be had on rules governing majors.

· Important to discuss course level as upper level courses may more often be the ones required to be taken at Ohio State.

· Schwartz, Harvey, approved (1 opposed, 1 abstention)
· Make the language of the Rules Governing Minors consistent with the language of the Rules Governing Majors in regard to transfer credit. “No more than half of the semester credit hours required in the minor can be credit hours transferred to Ohio State from another institution.” 
